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General Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Wednesday, 6 March 2013 
 

Present: Councillor Marion Lowe (Chair) and Councillors Matthew Crow, Keith Iddon, 
Adrian Lowe and Ralph Snape 
 
Also in attendance  
Officer: Zeynab Patel (Solicitor), Stephen Culleton (Public Protection Officer) and 
Dianne Scambler (Democratic and Member Services Officer) 

 
 

13.LSC.6 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 
 

13.LSC.7 DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS  
 
No declarations of any interest were declared. 
 
 

13.LSC.8 EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESS  
 
RESOLVED – That the press and public be excluded from the meeting for the 
following items of business on the ground that they involve the likely disclosure 
of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 1 of Part 1 of schedule 12A of the 
Local Government Act 1972. 
 
 

13.LSC.9 SECTION 61 OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT (MISCELLANEOUS 
PROVISIONS) ACT 1976  
 
The Sub Committee received a report of the Director of People and Places to consider 
whether a driver was a fit and proper person to continue to hold a Chorley Borough 
Council Private Hire Drivers Licence under Section 61 (1) (b) of the Local Government 
(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 following a complaint dated 21 January 2013 that 
had been received by the Council. 
 
The Sub Committee heard representations from the Council’s Public Protection 
Officer, the driver and his representative who was the operator for the taxi firm that the 
driver worked for, relating to the information provided in both the letter of complaint 
and the officers report. 
 
In order to make a fair decision and to ascertain all the facts from the complainants, 
the Sub Committee felt it appropriate to hear from both the complainants and the 
driver on this matter, so adjourned the meeting and deferred the decision until this 
could be achieved. 
 
RESOLVED – That the meeting be adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair 
 


